
Date:  7th March 2025 

Dear Parents and Carers,  

Ramadan Mubarak to the families who are currently     

taking part in Ramadan. The children were really interested 

in  learning about this festival during assembly this week.   

We enjoyed our pyjama  day yesterday which set the scene 

for sharing books and stories for World Book Day. It was 

lovely to hear the children explaining reasons for choosing 

their favourite books and listening to them share books they look forward to reading in the future.  

The Year 4 children are becoming increasingly excited about the prospect of having 2 nights away 

from home for their residential visit to Ufton Court. This visit provides the perfect setting to develop 

academic skills and knowledge as part of their work on the Vikings, whilst developing their confi-

dence, independence and numerous life skills.  We hope they have fun! 

Have a lovely weekend 

Mrs Fraser, Headteacher  

 

Red Nose Day 

On Friday 21st March, we will be taking part in Red Nose Day by asking children to 
wear something red along with non-school uniform. We will have a Red Nose Day link 
which will be shared nearer to the day.  

 

Attendance Policy Update 

Our attendance policy has recently been updated. To read the latest version, please use this link: 
School Attendance Policy  

 

TD Day 

The staff had a fantastic TD Day on Monday 24th February as this was the Blue Kite Trust Collabora-

tion Day. We received training on the following areas:  

• building an empathy based approach for SEND 

• the use of technology in school 

• providing scaffolding and support 

• Maths mastery questioning skills 

https://www.williammorrisprimary.co.uk/_files/ugd/0b2191_330ebced49cf40bc8f256dbc3a388723.pdf


 
  

Well done to all of the children who were in the Gold Book — we are very proud of you and your 

achievements!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Golden Welly: Well done to Ethan and Matthew for be-

ing awarded the golden welly award for making great 

choices at playtimes and engaging in excellent play.  



March 

Mon 10th—Science week 

Mon 10th—Wed 12th Y4 Residential 

Mon 17th—Y4 Sports, Stripes and Scales 

workshop 

Tue 25th —Y5 Sports, Stripes and Scales 

workshop 

Fri 21st  —Red Nose Day 

Fri 21st  —Class reps meeting 

Mon 24th —Reception Infant Voice Festival 

Thurs 27th—Parent’s consultation meetings 

April 

Fri 4th —PTA bake sale 

Fri 25th —PTA Crazy hair day 

Tue 29th—Book fair  for 3 days 

 

May 

Mon 5th PTA School fete and circus 

 

June 

Mon 9th Y1 Phonics screening check 

Mon 2nd June Y4 Multiplication tables check 

Fri 20th PTA sponsored event 

Fri 20th PTA ice cream van 

INSET TD DAYs—school closed to children: 

23rd May 2025 

4th July 2025 

 

1st September 2025 

2nd September 2025 

 

Don’t forget our online social media accounts: 

Facebook—William Morris Primary School 

Instagram—williammorrisprimary 



 Nursery - Poppy and Daisy Classes 

What have we been learning in Nursery?  

Over the last two weeks, we have focused on a book and a classic nursery rhyme: 

The Tiny Seed and Old MacDonald Had a Farm. When reading The Tiny Seed, we 

talked lots about what a plant needs to grow. The children have some great understanding and we plant-

ed sunflowers and are carefully watching them each day to see them growing. This week there are lots of 

new roots to see and we are hoping for some stems to appear next week. 

We were so happy to meet Farmer Gow’s animals, the children got to talk about the animals and their 

young, cuddle baby chicks and feed the goats. All children had an amazing hands on experience and 

came back full of excitement about the visit. We were so lucky with the weather too! 

We are currently looking to expand our maths areas in our rooms and as a result would love it if you 

could have a little look at home for any old simple games such as snakes and ladders or any early maths 

games.  

Thank you for your continued support. Have an awesome weekend and we will see you ready to go again 

on Monday! 

The Nursery Team 

Reminders—Please label all items of clothing that children bring to school, we have a pile of lost prop-

erty that is slowly growing due to unlabelled items. 
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 Reception - Sunflower and Bellflower Classes 

What have we been learning in Reception?  

 

This term our topic is ‘Not a Box’. This topic encourages the children to use their imagination with a focus on 

creating, inventing and engineering. We started our journey this term with the story ‘Not a Box’ where we have 

imagined our cardboard boxes into many different things such as a race car, a boat and even a robot!  

This week we have climbed aboard our carboard box rocket ship and journeyed to the moon with our story 

‘Whatever Next!’. As part of our learning through this story, we have started to learn the text using our Talk for 

Writing process.  

In PE this term we will be focusing on gymnastics, the children did a brilliant job learning a range of different 

balances last week in PE. Please ensure that your child has their PE kit in school, if you have not yet returned it 

after the half term break.  

The children have been wowing us with their Maths this week. We have been focusing on doubles and spotting 

real life doubles in our environment.  

We have had an exciting end to our week with a pyjama day to celebrate World Book Day. The children enjoyed 

sharing their stories together and buddy reading with Year 2 and Year 3 children. The farm visit was another 

highlight of the week, the children demonstrated fantastic behaviour throughout the visit being mindful of the 

visiting animals. Together they enjoyed meeting lots of farm animals, feeding the goats and holding the baby 

chicks! 

Thanks for your continued support, 

The EYFS team 

Reminders:  

• Tricky words - a big well done to all the children who have 

been working hard to learn the tricky words. Please con-

tinue to support your child at home and colour the words 

once they know them by sight on 3 occasions.  

• Reading - please record all reading in your child’s yellow 

reading record so that we can continue to celebrate the 

children with their reading achievements. 25 reads earn 

them a bronze bookmark, it would be fantastic to see all 

the children achieving at least bronze this term.  
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 Year 1 - Lily and Tulip Classes 

What have we been learning in Year 1?  

 

Wow what a busy two weeks we have had in Year 1! To launch our topic ‘Paws, Claws and Whiskers’ we had an 

exciting but strange delivery arrive in our classrooms at the beginning of last week. A box! But the box had signs on 

it saying do not touch, fragile and it had small holes around the top. The children had to guess what mysterious 

creature could be inside the box. Each class came up with a list of ideas using a range of questions to get them 

thinking about what it could be. 

In English this term, we are learning the text ‘The Tiger who came to tea’ which the children already know so well. 

We have learnt our model text, which is a shortened version of the book, and we came up with actions to help us 

retell the story. This week, we have started by using the boxing up method, breaking the story up into beginning, 

build up, problem, resolution and ending. We have also tried to write the story out before we innovate next week.  

In Maths, we have continued to tell our number stories using the language ‘first, then and now’. We have been 

telling stories to help us write and solve equations. Last week, we looked at addition and this week we have been 

doing subtraction. We have also been really lucky to have some new tens frames and counters, which we loved 

using to tell our number stories and then wrote the equations on whiteboards.  

In Science, we have been measuring, recording and comparing temperature in the mornings and the afternoons. 

We discussed why these temperatures are different and also noticed the difference in location to our thermome-

ter. We have continued to look at the changes throughout the seasons.  

In Art, we have explored and compared artwork with an animal theme. We have made observations and evalua-

tions of the artwork and chosen our favourite painting 

and created our vision.  

In PE, we have been learning target games, which in-

volved learning to throw accurately towards a target. 

We have also been playing team building games to 

develop our trust and resilience.  

For PE, please could you provide your child with a pair 

of daps or trainers for when we do outdoor PE.  

We know that some concerns have been raised re-

garding when children in Year One are allowed to use 

the toilet during the school day and a separate email 

has been sent to address this. 

Thank you for your continued support.  

The Year One Team 
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 Year 2 - Clover and Willow Classes 

What have we been learning in Year 2?  

In Year 2, we are already full of excitement about our new topics. Here’s a glimpse 

of what we have been up to: 

Forest School – This term, we’ll be exploring the field as part of our Forest School adventures. We’ve already 

started by making our very own Forest School Medallions! We even heard woodpeckers and spotted a deer, mak-

ing it a very exciting start to our outdoor learning! 

Science – For our new science topic ‘Plant Survival’, we have dived into bulb planting, learning all about the differ-

ent features of a bulb, and planting our own using our new scientific terminology. We have also been investigating 

plant habitats, exploring the plants we can find around the field with our fun plant bingo activity. We even discov-

ered holly trees along the way! 

Maths – This week, we have focused on weighing mass. We have estimated, compared, and measured using both 

grams and kilograms.  

English – We are now focusing on imaginative stories with a focus on the classic tale of Jack and the Beanstalk. To 

help bring the story to life, we have generated new actions that correspond with the key parts of the model text, 

making it both creative and fun. 

PE – Our PE lessons are all about fitness this term, where we’ll be building stamina through running exercises. 

We’re also enjoying yoga, with fun themes 

like underwater animals, including the seal 

and dolphin poses. 

Topic – Our topic for the term is ‘The Scented 

Garden’, where we will explore plants, gar-

dening, and nature. This week we have been 

planting cress seeds and are tracking their 

growth, learning all about how plants devel-

op. Thank you for bringing in the takeaway 

pots that have allowed us to do this fun activi-

ty! We have also had the opportunity to de-

sign our dream gardens, filled with tree-

houses, vegetable patches, and slides – we 

now know who to call if we need a garden 

designer! 

Have a lovely weekend, 

The Year 2 Team :) 
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 Year 3 - Honeysuckle and Rose Classes 

What have we been learning in Year 3?  

What a great first few weeks we’ve had in Year 3! We are continuing 

with a geographical based topic this term with ‘Flow’ a topic which will take us in a journey through 

all things rivers! We were excited to come back after half term and see how our eco projects are 

coming on and I can confirm our bulbs and seeds have begun to sprout!  

We kicked off our topic with a news report about the sewage leak in the River Ray a few years ago 

and the children were incredibly knowledgeable about the topic off the back of our eco projects last 

term. They conducted their own research and took on the roles of presenters, residents and water 

company workers when recording a news broadcast about the event. We have now moved on to dia-

ry entries and found a mysterious case in the playground, which we think belongs to Dylan. He is the 

main character from our class novel and goes on an adventure to the Amazon Rainforest! 

 In Maths, we have been focusing on multiplication, so now would be a great time to reignite the chil-

dren’s passion for Times Tables Rock Stars at home to consolidate and support their learning in class. 

We have been working on compact multiplication and will move on to division next week, which can 

also be supported by engagement with TTRS outside of school.   

In our Science lessons, we have been finishing off our magnets topic by looking at magnetic and non-

magnetic materials, we’re also looking forward to Science week next week where we will be carrying 

out an investigation into dissolvable and non-dissolvable materials, which we should or shouldn’t 

flush!  

We also had World Book Day this week and it was great to see all of the PJs, books and hear about 

the children’s favorite characters in our character battles! The children had to complete a short bio of 

their character and a ‘Top Trumps’ style rating system so they could then ‘battle’ other people’s char-

acters to see who had done the best job describing their character’s greatness.  

In PE, we started playing dodgeball and learning football skills. Our days are now Monday and 

Wednesday. We would ask that ,PE kits are in school all week as we are also planning an interhouse 

sport morning for KS2. This will be closed to parents like last year, but we will be sure to let you all 

know how it goes.  

We hope everyone had a great half term and welcome you all back for an exciting new term.   

Year 3 Team 
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 Year 4 - Apple and Blackberry Classes 

What have we been learning in Year 4?  

We have had an exciting start to the term with our new ‘Potions’ topic!  

Mr B started off our topic by demonstrating making some ‘potions’ before the children had a go. The children 
have designed some amazing potion bottles and made them come to life with clay! In English, we’ve been 
thinking about instructions on how to make potions. We have studied the features of instruction writing, 
written engaging and humorous introductions and carefully chosen our imperative verbs for our instructions 
on how to turn your teacher into a toad! 

We’ve also been busy with lots of Science work, learning about states of matter. We can describe the proper-
ties of solids, liquids and gases and also explain particle theory. We conducted a ‘wacky races’ experiment, 
racing liquids and explaining how the viscosity of a liquid affected its speed down the ramp. As well as this, 
we’ve measured the temperature of water in different states to help us understand why water can change its 
state. 

In Maths, we’ve been working hard on multiplication. We started the term using partitioning and place value 
columns where appropriate for the question and have now moved on to the formal written method. The chil-
dren are making great progress with this! We have also been busy practising our times tables in Maths 
Meetings. 

We’re all very excited for our residential on Monday! We know that the residential will be very tiring for the 
children at the start of the week. With this in mind, we would like to let the Year 4 children leave school at 
1pm on Friday. If you would like to collect your child at 1pm on Friday 14th March, please come to the side 
gate where they can be dismissed. If you are unable to collect your child, please let the school office know. 

We hope you have a lovely weekend, 

The Year 4 Team 
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 Year 5 - Thistle and Acorn Classes 

What have we been learning in Year 5?  
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